
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
RECEIVE and ACCEPT the Workplace Safety (WPS) Event Data Report for 2019 for
Contra Costa Regional Medical Center (CCRMC) and Health Centers, as recommended by
Supervisor Glover and Anna Roth, Health Services Director. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no fiscal impact for this action. 

BACKGROUND: 
In 2017, CCRMC and Health Centers implemented the Safety Event Reporting System
(SERS) and WPS training was provided to staff. CalOSHA adopted a WPS reporting
requirement in 2018, which prompted enhanced internal training to county staff on how to
recognize and report incidents. In December 2019, the SERS System was upgraded to
enable greater tracking and ease of reporting of WPS incidents. 

In February 2020, at the request of the Board of Supervisors, the included report was
compiled of all Workplace Safety Event-related data for Calendar Year 2019. 
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I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    March  10, 2020 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: March  10, 2020

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Receive and Accept the Workplace Safety Event Data Report for 2019 for CCRMC and Health Centers



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this report is not received and accepted, the Board of Supervisors will not have the
most comprehensive data on CCRMC and Health Centers' current incident prevention
and training efforts, and the impact on reporting and responding to workplace incidents.

ATTACHMENTS
2019 Workplace Safety Event Data Report 


